     Good morning!  I am Hsi-chu Bolick, from the University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill.  All of the members of the executive board would like to welcome you to the OCLCCJK Users Group 2007 annual meeting!! 
    This year we are especially excited about holding this meeting with expanded membership that now includes the RLIN libraries. The merger of RLG & OCLC and the 20th anniversary of OCLC-CJK services are two important milestones reached last year.

    I believe the other members of this executive board would agree with me that we are lucky to be serving our terms at the right place and right time when these two significant library events occurred.  While we didn’t bring about these achievements, we are perfectly delighted to be the first executive board to welcome RLIN members to this Users Group! 

     I would like to invite all “old’ OCLC members to join me in giving a round of applause to welcome our RLIN colleagues to the Users Group and to the meeting.  Thank you –

     To new members from RLIN libraries, I would like to take a moment to convey to you our strong support while you are adjusting to the changes brought by the merger.  If I may offer a word of comfort in the midst of this stressful time, it would be that change is a seed for new opportunity. I see an exciting future for this Users Group merging with new members who bring fresh perspectives and ideas about the OCLC CJK services and relationship with libraries. 
          In the last election, the User Group membership elected Karen Wei as our new Chair. As a highly respected member with impressive professional experience and excellent credentials, Karen is the perfect choice to assume the role of leading this first-ever combined Users Group. I commend your great choice, and wish Karen every success in her new term! Ladies & gentlemen, please join me in welcoming the incoming Chair, Karen Wei!
       Now, I would like to take a few minutes to honor a few Users Group members:  

      1. The executive board members:

              I am fortunate to have been able to serve my term as Chair of the Users Group with an active and engaged Executive Board. Their work and advice has made my job that much easier. Could the board members please stand up to meet the Group and receive our thanks –

  Besides the executive board members, there are several other key resource people who don’t have official titles but have continued to provide important service to the Users Group. To them, I would like to express my sincere gratitude for their service and present them certificates. 

 The 1st person is our former colleague and friend, Karl Lo. Karl served as a model for how this Group should be run and provided both inspiration and practical advice to me, as he did to so many others. 

    Sadly Karl passed away last month. Instead of a certificate, I would like to present this photo of him, which was taken in 2006 after Karl made his speech to the Users Group for the OCLC CJK services 20th anniversary. Eugene Wu, who was one of the founding members of this Users Group, sent this photo. Please join me for a moment of silence to remember Karl.  

Thank you --        

The 2nd person is Hisako Kotaka. Hisako has been the person in OCLC to turn to for a whole range of technical and cataloging problems and questions. Let’s give her a round of applause to show our appreciation.  

 The next people are Vickie Fu Doll and Abraham Yu. Vickie and Abraham have generously continued to contribute their technical skills in overseeing, respectively, the membership database and the Users Group website, both of which are essential and would be difficult to maintain if passed from one hand to another every couple of years. 

 Next is Ken Klein, the Users Group’s former Chair. He has helped serve as our institutional memory when none of us on the Board could recall past procedures.

 And, Hideyuki Morimoto, another former Chair. Hide has long filled the role of being the Users Group’s cataloging expert.  

On the conference program, this year we feature two sessions on our theme of emerging library practices, a session on Open WorldCat for public services and an additional session on Connexion. I would like to thank all of our presenters in advance for agreeing to share their professional experiences and expertise in this meeting.  

   We will take a 15-minute break at around 10:30.  Our OCLC liaison, Andrew Wang, will provide an OCLC update when we reconvene at 10:45.  As part of the RLG/OCLC merger transition, we are very pleased to have David Whitehair from OCLC with us to lead the Connexion session that will start at 12 p.m.  OCLC has generously provided box lunches for people who signed up for the Connexion session. We have an impressive 91 people signed up for the session.
I would like to open the annual program now, and wish the meeting a great success! 

